Blair-Taylor School District

Regular Board of Education Meeting Minutes

Monday, July 19, 2010 – 5:30 P.M.

Regular Board of Education meeting called to order by President D. Smikrud. 
Board members present: F. Aleckson, K. Lien, and T. Tenneson.  
Board members absent: R. Arneson, J. Clark, B. Koxlien,
Also present: D. Dervetski, C. Biedron, J. Eide, D. Eide, Dawn Schaller and Lee Henschel.
Motion by D. Smikrud, seconded K. Lien to amend the closed session to include (f) of Wisconsin of 19.85(1).

Motion carried by voice vote.
Mission statement was read aloud.

Public comments: none
Motion by F. Aleckon, seconded by T. Tenneson to approve the June regular/closed meeting minutes and bills for the month of June.  Bills for June include payroll checks #57381-57391, money wires #169, #170-296, #324-325, Flex expense checks #1639-1663 hand payable expense checks #4962-4963, and computer expense checks #47849-48009.  Motion carried by roll call vote with all members voting yes.

Motion by F. Aleckson, seconded by T. Tenneson to approve the June Financial Statement.  Motion carried by roll call vote with all members voting yes.

Food Service Report: Dawn Schaller 
Viroqua visit planned by the staff for “Farm To School” program. Program will start small with storage space, coordination of program, and labor being the main concerns. An ad will be placed asking for produce and local volunteers in August. Direct diversion ordering is being used to become more efficient. Our staff will attend training on August 25 covering various areas of food service. Further training will be through DPI and monthly supervisor meetings in Sparta. Cindy Jacoby, UW-Extension Office of Trempealeau County, has been contacted to assist our food service program review. 
Policy Review Committee: Reviewed policies 245.4, 445, 447.2, 673, and 681as listed for first reading.  Next meeting scheduled for August 4th at 6:00 p.m.
Long Range Planning Committee: SDS, HSR, and TCI architects presented feasibility studies to the committee on July 14, 2010.  Two architects, HSR and TCI were selected to present to the full board and public in September of 2010
D. Dervetski’s Report: Board policies are currently being individually reformatted and transferred to our Web site as completed.  HSR and TCI of La Crosse were selected to present feasibility proposals to the full board and public at a special meeting in September. Verizon Government Account has been contacted to possibly set up cell phone use for better communication.  Dugout replacement will occur at the baseball field after the baseball season with all labor donated.  The year end budget looks positive. The preliminary budget will be presented in August with the Annual meeting scheduled for October.  Auditors have completed their year end audit 
C. Biedron’s Report: Four more Smart boards added. Brown playground equipment has been removed by and donated to the Amish community. A new piece of playground equipment is scheduled to be put up. Four staff attended the Leadership Academy for three days. Summer school will begin August 9 with an estimated 130 plus student signed up. Student handbooks will be presented to the board at the August meeting. Free breakfast has done well and should be continued for the next school year. SAGE is renewed with no waivers given this year.
J. Eide’s Report: Baseball Regional is Tuesday at 7:00 p.m. against Whitehall. Agenda planner is no longer ordered. Student handbooks will be presented at the August board meeting. PBIS matrix handout presented to the board. A new three year technology plan will be due in 2011.
Dana Eide’s Report: Web page has added curriculum and instruction information. About 20 teachers requested curriculum time this summer. Sarah Heisler will be in this summer to work on “Writing Across the Curriculum” with our elementary staff.
Motion by K. Lien, seconded by F. Aleckson to approve contract for Britny Gabert as school psychologist. Motion carried by roll call vote with all members voting yes.
Motion by D. Smikrud, seconded by K. Lien to approve the 180 day waiver and hour request. Motion carried by voice.

Motion by F. Aleckson, seconded by K. Lien to approve breakfast and lunch prices for the 2010-11 school years.  Motion carried by roll call vote with all members voting yes.




2010-2011





Breakfast Ele
free





Breakfast MS
1.25





Breakfast HS
1.25




Breakfast Adult
1.65




Lunch Ele
1.60




Lunch MS
1.85




Lunch HS
1.85




Lunch Adult
2.75
Motion by K. Lien, seconded by T. Tenneson to approve the milk bid to Morning Glory Dairy with the milk price to be set at .30 per half-pint.  Motion carried by roll call vote with all members voting yes.

Motion by K. Lien, seconded by D. Smikrud to approve second reading of policies: 
233
School Psychologist Job Description

641
Revenues from Gate Receipts

645
Activity Funds

Motion carried by voice vote.

Motion by F. Aleckson seconded by K. Lien to approve first reading of policies: 

345.4
Graduation Requirements

445
Student Questioning by Non-School Personnel

447.2
Bullying

673
Inventories

681
Disposal of Properties and Equipment

Motion carried by voice vote
Motion by K. Lien, seconded by T. Tenneson to adjourn to closed session at 7:00 p.m. in accordance with State Statute 19.85(1)(c)(f) for an employee evaluations, administrative salary contracts, and preliminary consideration of a student issue which if discussed in public would likely have an adverse effect upon the reputation of any person involved in such problems or investigation..  Motion carried by unanimous roll call vote.
Motion by K. Lien, seconded by F. Aleckson to return to open session at 8:55 p.m. in accordance with State Statute 19.85(1)(c)(f). Motion carried by unanimous roll call vote.

Motion by K. Lien, seconded by F. Aleckson to approve the administrative salaries as of July 1, 2010:

D. Dervetski
103,650

J. Eide

83,750


C. Biedron
77,600


D. Eide

53,500


Roll call vote: F. Aleckson, yes; T. Tenneson, yes; K. Lien, yes; D. Smikrud, no. Motion carried.

Motion by T. Tenneson, seconded by K. Lien to adjourn. Carried by unanimous vote vote. 
Respectfully submitted,

Fern Aleckson, Clerk

